EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 6/10/08 at Ken Sigman’s Home
Attending:
Joe Jeter
Ron Keeley

Brad Roberts
Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth

1. OPENING…Ken opened the meeting with a prayer 7:10 pm.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 5/20/08, Board…previously distributed and copies were available for review…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Hank, these minutes were approved as presented.
3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for the month of May 2008, noting an ending balance of $18,685.88.  Ron reviewed the information and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Brad and a second by Hank, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad and Hank reported that there were no new Builds/Approvals.     
5. WEBSITE…Ron reported that our hosting fees have been paid and that Bob Dillon is doing a great job as our Web Master.   
6. OLD BUSINESS:

· Dump Pile…Ron reported that he had received an update from Bill McGinnis who stated that the county was getting ready to issue a citation to Ben Jarvis concerning this matter.  If there is no response within a certain time frame, the county will then clean up the area and bill Mr. Jarvis for the clean up.
· High Speed Internet…we have not heard back from Manny Rivera, owner of East Texas WI-FI High Speed Internet.  There was general agreement that Bob Dillon will be asked to contact Manny and obtain any proposals for high speed internet for our area.  We would expect to have a special board meeting on this issue. 
· Transcribing Current ESE Restrictions to Computer Documents…Ron reported that Bob Dillon had volunteered to scan our documents with no charge into a PDF file.  This option would not allow for updating the information, but after some discussion, there was general agreement to take Bob up on his offer.  Ron is to provide Bob with his documents to get started with the scanning/capturing process.  
· Vandalism…Ken reported that another instance of vandalism had occurred in our neighborhood.  Several For Sale signs had been taken and placed on Brad Roberts property on Sunshine.  In addition, a 30 MPH speed limit sign was pushed over and damaged on Sunshine.  After considerable discussion, Hank agreed to contact J.B. Smith, Smith County Sheriff, to set a meeting to discuss our options and what actions can be taken.       
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Letters to be Addressed by the Board…Ken had drafted a letter to a property owner on Craft Point and asked for the Board’s input before sending the letter.  The letter was approved with a few edits.  In addition, the board had received a letter from a property owner with several complaints about properties on Fisherman’s Drive.  After considerable discussion, Ken agreed to draft a response to the property owner.     
· Keys to Appropriate Parties…Ron reported that the Arp and Troup Volunteer Fire Departments have their new keys and are aware of the locations of our dry hydrants.  In addition, the Constable was given a key.  Also, the Arp Volunteer Fire Department are to test our dry hydrants.  
· Staining the Fishing Pier…Ron reported that Jim Heath is still committed to use his power sprayer to re-stain the fishing pier and that it should happen around the middle of next month.  He will need some assistance…more to come as details become available.  
· Officer Election…Upon motion by Hank, seconded by Brad, the 2008-2009 Officers were approved as follows:  President…Ken Sigman;  Vice President…Hank Stuth;  Treasurer…Ron Keeley;  Secretary…Joe Jeter;  Chairman of the Architectural Committee…Brad Roberts.

         9.  ADJORNMENT…At 8:20 pm, we agreed to adjourn.
         10. NEXT MEETING… Tuesday, July 8, 2008, 7:00 pm.
